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Welcome to Awana
We are glad that you have decided that First Baptist Church is a place where your child can grow in the Lord.  We are sure that our Awana club will be a place of learning and excitement that will have a positive influence on your child.

The Awana program is divided into several age groups ranging from 3 years through 5th grade.  A typical night is divided into three parts:

1. Handbook Time

2. Game Time

3. Large group (i.e., Council) Time

Awana offers several opportunities for your child to grow spiritually through Scripture memorization and a basic understanding of biblical principles and doctrines.

Awana also provides an opportunity for children to learn to compete as a team and not just as individuals.  They will learn to win and lose with a proper attitude of fair play and sportsmanship.

We ask for your support in encouraging your child to complete their handbook materials prior to each club week.  This way we will have the time to show them how to apply what they learn to their everyday lives.

We would also appreciate your timeliness in dropping off and picking up your children.  Club meets on Wednesday night at 6:25 and ends at 8:00.  Please have your children at club between 6:10-6:20 pm in order for them to check in before opening ceremony.  Children need to be picked up at 8:00 pm in their classroom.
Again, we thank you for the opportunity to work with and minister to your child.  We consider this a trust and serious responsibility that we do not take lightly.

David & Julie Crow
Awana Commanders

The History of Awana
Since 1950, Awana has grown from a one-church program into a ministry that includes more than 30,000 churches around the world.  Local churches reach hundreds of thousands of young people every week by using the Awana program.  The goal of Awana is to reach boys and girls with the gospel of Christ and to train them to serve Him.

The founders of Awana derived the Awana name from the first letters of “Approved Workmen Are Not Ashamed” as taken from 2 Timothy 2:15.

Awana works with churches from 100 different denominations.

Awana is a fun and exciting way for children to learn Scripture and it works!

Thank you for giving us the opportunity to acquaint you with the Awana ministry of First Baptist Church, and how it can benefit not only your child, but your entire family!

“Be diligent to present yourself approved to God, a worker who does not need to be ashamed, rightly dividing the Word of truth.”  2 Timothy 2:15
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What We Expect From Our Leaders

The following expectations are encouraged of our leaders, and may give you some insight into the type of leadership we strive for in our program.

Requirements:

· A leader must have a personal relationship with Jesus Christ.
· A leader must be a member of First Baptist Church.
· A leader must have a desire to work with and a compassion for children.
· A leader must agree with the Awana Doctrinal Statement as found in the Training Manual.
Expectations:

· We expect our leaders to be on time.
· We expect our leaders to be examples.
· We expect our leaders to follow the rules.
· We expect our leaders to display a proper attitude before the clubbers and other leaders.
· We expect our leaders to pray for our Club on a regular basis.
· We expect our leaders to realize Awana is not just another program, but it is a ministry of the church, and a place of service to God.
What We Expect From Parents

Always encourage your child.  Children have much more fun when Mom and Dad show interest in their accomplishments.

Help children to attend Awana every week and to arrive on time (Club begins at 6:25 pm).  Consistency builds friendships, achievement, and self-discipline.

During the week, help your child prepare at least two to three sections.  This will ensure they will complete their handbook and receive their special awards, plus they will qualify for other Awana activities.  It would be helpful to attach a note on the book they are working in mentioning the section(s) your child is prepared to complete.
Attend all major events. Parents are always welcome and are encouraged to attend special events as a way of showing your support and approval for your child’s accomplishments.  You can even participate in games with your child!
Please review the discipline guidelines found later in this handbook with your child.  Awana has very few rules of behavior, but in order to insure that all clubbers have an opportunity to learn, have fun, and stay safe, some rules of behavior will be enforced. 

Please plan to pick up clubbers promptly at 8:00 pm in your child’s classroom.  Clubbers will not be permitted to leave the building without an adult or other authorized person coming in to pick them up.

If your child needs to be excused from participating in Game Time, please send a note to that effect to their leader; otherwise, they will be expected to participate with all other clubbers in all activities.
Game Time usually involves some sort of running, skipping, or hopping activity.  As such, proper foot attire, namely tennis shoes, is required.  Shoes that fall off (e.g., flip-flops), or heels, are too conducive to toe-related injuries.
Club Rules

1. The clubber must take part in the entire night’s program unless they bring a note from their parent or guardian, or the Awana Commander excuses them.

2. All clubbers need to wear tennis shoes and appropriate clothing (e.g., no dresses) for playing games.

3. No gum is allowed.  Unless specifically part of club time, food and drinks should not be consumed during club time.
4. The clubber must remain on the church grounds at all times, unless they have written permission to leave.

5. The clubber must cooperate and obey Awana staff and personnel, who are there to help them.

6. No running in the church except during game time on the game floor.  Other groups may still be in session.
7. Please do not allow your child or guest to wear inappropriate or controversially designed t-shirts to club functions, or bring electronic devices.  Distractions impact everyone.
8. All children learn and retain at different rates, and while external factors do influence that, your child should come prepared each week with at least one verse and/or section memorized and ready for Handbook Time.  It would be unfair to the other clubbers if the club was simply a drop-off child-care service.
9. Parents of Cubbies MUST notify the church of parent/guardian whereabouts during Awana club in case of emergency.

10. Due to the large number of clubbers, and for the security of your child, ALL clubbers must be picked up by an adult no later than 8:05 at their classroom door.
If you and your clubber(s) will sign this page and show it to the commander or secretary, s/he will automatically receive 100 Awana bucks!
Uniform Inspection Guidelines

Clubbers and leaders are expected to wear their Awana uniform to each club meeting.  The goal of each Awana Club is to have 100% of its attendees in uniform.  A properly worn uniform helps Awana clubbers and leaders earn respect and credibility.

Periodic uniform inspections may be performed by Club Leaders.  For a personal inspection of your uniform, apply these standards: Does it appear neat and disciplined?  Is the achievement badge correctly displayed across the Awana logo?  Are other award pins and/or patches neatly and appropriately displayed?  The Club Leaders will carefully examine clubbers’ uniforms and award Uniform Inspection Awards to clubbers appropriately attired.
Handbook Guidelines

· With few exceptions, sections must be done in order.  Consult the handbook for details.
· Discoveries & Challenges (T&T) must be done in order.
· Silver & Gold level sections (T&T) may be done later.

· If you do not bring your handbook to the weekly club meetings, sections may not be passed or checked off by your club leader.

· To complete a handbook in one year, a child should have two to three sections ready to be complete when they arrive each week.  An Android app is available for checking if your child is on track to finish their handbook.
Awana Awards

Each Awana Clubber has the opportunity to earn exciting awards.  These awards can be worn on the uniform.  The awards you will see listed below are only the basic ones, others are given for completing one or more years of handbook work.  NOTE: Awards may only be given when a child is in uniform.

These awards should be displayed properly and worn proudly.  They represent hard work, good achievement, and spiritual growth in the knowledge of God and His Word.  We will encourage all young people to strive for their highest potential.

Each child works at his/her own pace and will be guided and helped by a caring leader.  To complete a handbook in one year, your child should have two to three sections ready to be completed when they arrive each week.

With few exceptions, clubbers must pass sections in order.
Clubbers must pass an entire section during one session.  They may not quote 1 verse, then look at the verse before saying another verse in the same section.  That’s really not memorization.
Discipline

In the event discipline is required, we have a procedure, called the “three count” rule, which will be used by all clubs.

If a child is disrespectful or is disruptive to the club, the following procedure will occur:

· A “1” count will be given for the first offense.

· A “2” count will be given for the second offense, and the child will be counseled by a leader outside the club room and then returned to club.

· A “3” count is given for the third offense, and the child is taken by the leader to their parent or guardian.  If this occurs, there will need to be contact between parent(s) and the Commander before the next club meeting for the child to return to club.

· If the clubber has to be taken to the parent a second time, they must miss the next two club meetings, and a parent must meet with the Commander to discuss returning to club.

· If a clubber is removed from club a third time, they will not be allowed back into the program for the remainder of the club year.

It is our prayer that no situation will have to be resolved in this manner, but in fairness to all clubbers and leaders, the above will be enforced as necessary.
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Grand Prix

When:
Consult calendar

6:30 pm – 8:00 pm

Where:
First Baptist Church

Cost of the kit:
$5.00

What is the Awana Grand Prix?
It is a family-oriented affair that allows clubbers to express their ingenuity by creating and racing their own wooden Grand Prix cars.  Months before the race, clubbers have the opportunity to purchase an Awana car kit from which they construct their cars, usually with the help of a parent or leader.  We also offer a “Grand Prix Construction Workshop” to help beginners (see calendar for the date). The child can then construct a car (according to the specifications given therein) and decorate it with paint, stickers, or whatever comes to mind.

On the day of the race, if the car meets Awana specifications (a pit crew will be available to make adjustments if any are necessary), the cars will race against each other on a Pinewood Derby track.  Many races will be run in order to determine the winners. Trophies will be given for speed and design. 
Please take the time to read the rules/guidelines that come with each kit.  For more information, see http://awana.org/awanagrandprix/awana-grand-prix,default,pg.html
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Cubbies Club

Cubbies is for 3-4 year old boys and girls (must be 3 by Sept. 1st).  We also ask that your child be toilet trained.

The Cubbies curriculum features two handbooks written in a fun, storybook style that appeals to preschoolers. The handbooks contain 24 Bear Hug sections along with six optional special-day sections.  Each section combines basic Scripture memory, which is presented at an age-appropriate level, with parent-child activities to help a child grasp a simple biblical truth.  Two extra-credit handbooks containing additional memory verses and character-building activities are also available.

New Cubbies are taken through an introductory brochure that gives parents and children a brief overview of the program and presents God’s plan of salvation at a preschooler’s level.
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Sparks Club

Sparks is for kindergarten-2nd grade boys and girls.  The aim of the curriculum is to take youngsters a step deeper into God's Word while giving unsaved boys and girls regular opportunities to hear the gospel and come to have faith in Jesus Christ.
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Sparks curriculum is comprised of three handbooks.  Each handbook communicates spiritual truths through (68) memory verse drills, crafts, activities and review of key doctrine, Bible facts and verses.
The theme of the first handbook is “Jesus in the past.” The second book's theme is “Jesus in the present.” The theme of the third book is “Jesus in the future.”

Before working in a handbook, newcomers to Sparks complete an entrance booklet, Flight 3:16, that introduces them to the program and begins teaching them basic Bible truths.
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Truth & Training Club
T&T is the club for 3rd-5th grade boys and girls.  Here is some information that may help you with the T&T Club:

· Each Clubber begins in the appropriate Start Zone booklet.

· There are 2 handbooks in The Ultimate Adventure series and 2 handbooks in The Ultimate Challenge series.  The books will feature a group of characters (based on real-life kids) who learn new things about the Bible and about the world around them.
· Each of the four books is divided into eight Discovery or Challenge segments.  Each segment contains seven sections.  Each Discovery or Challenge completed will earn an award (bone for 3rd & 4th, emblem for 5th) and a pack of Trading Cards.
· Each Discovery & Challenge segment contains 2 Silver and 2 Gold level sections.  These sections are not required for book completion, but can be done for extra credit after the book is completed.

· Most clubbers can complete one handbook each club year.  All it takes is 5 minutes per day.
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Other Information
· Club Attendance – Clubbers can only have one unexcused absence and one excused absence per quarter (see calendar for quarters) in order to receive the club attendance award.  (Sickness, family vacations, weather, and other circumstances outside a clubber's control are considered excused absences).
· Clubbers must pass sections with no more than 2 helps.  A help equals three words or less, or any other hint such as body movements or gestures.  Clubbers are encouraged to pass sections flawlessly.  Clubbers must pass an entire section during one session.  They cannot quote 1 verse, and then look at the book before saying another verse in the same section.
· Your child has brought home an entrance booklet, which is the first step in Awana achievement.  We sincerely hope you will help your child complete this booklet in the next three weeks.  After completing the entrance booklet, your child is eligible to earn more awards as a member of his/her Awana club, and can then purchase the handbook and uniform.

· Circumstances notwithstanding, it really does not do your child much good to start memorizing a verse on the night of club.  Instead of Awana being just a rote memorization program, we encourage each clubber to recite the verses multiple times per week, thus committing them to long-term memory.
· If possible, please have your child go to the bathroom and get a drink before club starts.  With 15-25 kids in each class, this time can really add up and it affects the entire class.
[image: image12.png]%

i

‘




The Awana Store

What is the Awana Store? 

Our purpose at FBC’s Awana Club is to reach boys and girls with the gospel of Christ and to train them to serve Him.  This training involves a tremendous amount of scripture memorization.  Having God’s word hidden in the clubbers’ hearts is a priceless reward in itself.  But sometimes children don’t always realize how important hiding God’s word in their heart is!  (And children are not alone, even adults lose track of the importance of Scripture memorization from time to time)  So, we provide an incentive for the clubbers to work extra-hard and memorize as many verses as possible.  Even though they receive the regular uniform awards and other items, we provide the Awana Store as an added incentive.  We have stocked our store with toys, candy, games, jewelry, and various other items that clubbers will enjoy.

They earn “Awana Bucks” [image: image13.png]


  for attendance, each verse recited, sections completed, as well as various other contests or challenges.  The clubbers accumulate their Bucks (an envelope in their workbook or Bible works great), and then can spend them on the store dates listed on the calendar.  All Bucks must be spent by the end of the club year and cannot be carried over to the next club year.  So, help and encourage your clubber to memorize their verses!  It could just pay off in more ways than one.
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Awards Night

Your children work hard all throughout the club year doing handbook activities and memorizing verses from their Bible.  As they progress through their handbooks, they earn stickers, badges, jewels, patches, seals, crowns, etc. to be worn on their uniform.  When they complete an entire handbook, however, they earn “book” awards.  Some clubbers will also qualify for attendance awards.
We set aside a special night for this at the end of the year (see calendar for the date).  During this night, each teacher announces their clubbers and gives each their respective award(s).  The clubbers really enjoy receiving their awards in front of their peers and especially in front of their parents.
It’s understandable that emergencies arise that prohibit you from staying for the entire awards night, but we really encourage you to stay and show support for everyone.
Thanks!

[image: image15.jpg]



Price List for Awana Clubs

Cubbies Books
$10.00

Cubbies Uniforms
$12.00
Sparks Books
$10.00

Sparks Uniforms
$12.00
T&T Books
$10.00

T&T Uniforms
$14.00
Replacement items
See Commander or Secretary
Note:

Uniforms and books cannot be given out or ordered unless payment is made ahead of time.

While it is our desire to help defray the cost of the program materials, we do not wish to make this a hardship for our clubbers or their parents.  Please contact the Commander if you have any questions or need help with these purchases.
Awana Theme Song

(Words by Clarence W. Jones and Herbert Booth)

Firmly Awana stands, led by the Lord’s commands,
“Approved Workmen Are Not Ashamed,”

Boys and girls for His service claimed!

Hail Awana! On the march for youth;
Hail Awana! Holding forth the truth.
Building lives on the Word of God Awana stands!

Our Savior following with steps unfaltering,
And love unaltering His praise we sing,
His banner over us, in service glorious,
We’ll fight victorious for Christ our King!

Youth On The March!

Pledges

American Flag

I pledge allegiance to the flag

Of the United States of America

And to the republic for which it stands

One nation under God, indivisible

With liberty and justice for all.

Awana Flag

I pledge allegiance to the Awana flag

Which stands for the Awana Clubs

Whose goal is to reach boys and girls

With the Gospel of Christ

And train them to serve Him.

The Handwriting on The Wall
A weary mother returned from the store,

Lugging groceries through the kitchen door.

Awaiting her arrival was her 8 year old son,

Anxious to relate what his younger brother had done.

"While I was out playing and Dad was on a call,

T.J. took his crayons and wrote on the wall!

It's on the new paper you just hung in the den.

I told him you'd be mad at having to do it again."

She let out a moan and furrowed her brow,

"Where is your little brother right now?"

She emptied her arms and with a purposeful stride,

She marched to his closet where he had gone to hide.

She called his full name as she entered his room.

He trembled with fear - he knew that meant doom!

For the next ten minutes, she ranted and raved

About the expensive wallpaper, and how she had saved.

Lamenting all the work it would take to repair,

She condemned his actions and total lack of care.

The more she scolded, the madder she got,

Then stomped from his room, totally distraught!

She headed for the den to confirm her fears.

When she saw the wall, her eyes flooded with tears.

The message she read pierced her soul with a dart.

It said, "I love Mommy," surrounded by a heart.

Well, the wallpaper remained, just as she found it,

With an empty picture frame hung to surround it.

A reminder to her, and indeed to all,

Take time to read the handwriting on the wall.
To The Parents

We hope you have read this entire handbook as it pertains to the FBC Awana Club.  This is the best way to make sure you have complete information regarding this ministry.  Should you have any questions which are not addressed in this handbook, please feel free to contact your child’s leader or any member of the leadership team at any time.  We also encourage you to talk with us about any special concerns, joys, or blessings that you have.

Kelly Chronister, Lead Pastor

Jordan Lauffer, Pastor of Student Ministries

Scott Neighbors, Pastor of Worship & Discipleship

Sheree Jordan, Director of Early Childhood Ministries
It is our desire to minister to the entire family, not just your child(ren).  If you are not attending another church, we cheerfully invite you to join us here at First Baptist Church.  
Our service times are:

Sunday

	8:30 am
	Classic Worship (WRC)

	9:45 am
	Sunday School

	11:00 am
	Contemporary Worship (South)

	6:00 pm
	DiscipleLife Classes


Wednesday

	6:00 pm
	Youth Café (South)

	6:25 pm
	Awana Clubs (WRC)

	6:30 pm
	Adult Bible Study (WRC)
Youth Worship (South)
Preschool & Children’s Bible Study


Nursery provided for all worship services and Wednesday night activities.
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Notes
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